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Dedication 

This book is dedicated to all of the members of the Verona High School Class of 1959 who 

attended the 50
th

 anniversary of their graduation from Verona High School, and to all of 

those students who, for whatever reason, were unable to attend this special celebration. 

It is very unusual for anything to last 50 years in today’s fast-paced society, but it was the 

lasting friendships, the extraordinary memories of growing up in Verona, and the many 

activities, experiences and associations that forged the bonds that made the Verona High 

Class of 1959 so special and unique.  It was this bond, the many experiences and the lasting 

memories that drew so many members of the Class of 1959 back to celebrate their 50
th

 Class 

Reunion. 

This Memories Book is also dedicated to those who contributed to making the Verona High 

School experience so special - the teachers, advisors, administrators and parents who 

provided the necessary academic atmosphere, guidance and support to make learning a 

positive experience and fun.   



Looking back 50 years can be a daunting and sometimes unpleasant experience, but it can 

also lead to a sense of appreciation for the many opportunities and experiences that were 

available in the 50s but are no longer available to young people today.  We were blessed not 

to have been the captives of computers, electronic games, television and formalized 

programs competing for our attention and controlling our time, leaving us free to relax and 

enjoy the opportunities that came our way. 

It was fitting that so many classmates, representing every aspect of high school life, every 

clique, every interest group, every segment of our unique and diverse class, would come 

together for one extraordinary night to exchange stories, memories and the good times in a 

spirit of fellowship, while ignoring the differences that may have been a barrier to friendship 

in high school. 

This VHS Class of 1959 Memories Book is also dedicated to the VHS 59 Reunion Committee 

and their commitment to providing a Reunion experience that would be enjoyable and fun 

for all who attended; to Richard Camp for his leadership, to Bev Murphy DeCheser, for her 

undying enthusiasm and spirit, to Steve and Karen Stoneberg Buermann for their thoughtful 

contributions and record keeping, to Fred Johnson for providing the entertainment and 

making the sacrifice of driving from his home in the Washington DC area to attend 

meetings, to Rose Migliara for her always positive attitude, to Bruce Callahan for his 

tempering comments and hosting the VHS 59 Harry Tappen Golf Classic, and to John 

Keimel for helping provide the glue that kept us all working together.  Let us not forget the 

efforts of the “ex officio” Committee Members, Marta Wright, Linda Askling and Steve 

Turro who always made their suggestions and ideas known from afar and remained in the 

decision making loop even though they were unable to be physically present at the Reunion 

Meetings.  And a final dedication to Anne Shlionsky who provided her expertise in proof 

reading and editing this book.  Thanks!  

Let us all dedicate ourselves to use our time and talent to always treat others with respect, to 

provide help as we can, to enjoy life and have fun.  And for those who are able, let’s 

dedicate ourselves to get together again in 5 years to celebrate our 55
th
 Verona High School 

Class graduation at another Class Reunion. 

Prologue 

Some 50 years ago a group of very diverse students graduated from Verona High School.  

The date of graduation was, Tuesday, June 23, 1909 and the number of graduating students 

was 170.  The following day many headed for the Jersey shore to celebrate the end of an era 

of fun in high school and the beginning of the many adventures, challenges and successes 

that would come after high school. 

Many of the members of the graduating class went on to college, some became housewives, 

others pursued careers, while others entered military service, and still others some other 

form of endeavor.  However many of the members of the Class of 1959 retained fond 

memories of becoming educated while enjoying sports, music, clubs and other activities in 

and out of high school, and especially being a part of what was to become the Class of 1959 

family. 



As a tribute to this unique group of Verona High School graduates, the Mayor of the 

Township of Verona, Teena Schwartz, signed a proclamation declaring October 24
th

 2009 as 

“VHS Class of 1959 Day.” 

 
The Verona Mayor’s Proclamation making October 24, 2009 VHS Class of 1959 Day 

This Proclamation served as a kick off of a very special weekend for classmates in 

celebration of their graduation from high school in June, 1959 at their 50
th

 Anniversary High 

School Reunion. 

Two members of the Verona High School Class of 1959 Reunion Committee represented the 

Class by accepting the proclamation from Mayor Schwartz at the regular Council Meeting in 

early October, 2009. 



 
Rose Migliara & Bev Murphy accept the Proclamation of October 24, 2009 as “VHS Class of 1959 Day” from 

Verona Township Mayor Teena Schwartz. 

 “What’s past is prologue” from William Shakespeare’s “Tempest”, Act 2, Scene I seems to 

have significant meaning for the Verona High School Class of 1959.  While the common 

interpretation of this quote tends to simply state that what happened in the past will 

determine present day events, when taken in its full context, “Wherefore what’s past is 

prologue, what to come, is in yours and my discharge” it suggests the past is not just an 

automatic determinant of the future, but also that it is up to those who live life to determine 

what the future will be.   

Clearly, the Class of 1959 not only had an outstanding past experience while growing up in 

Verona and attending Verona High School, but the uniqueness of the people in the class has 

led to sustained friendships and the molding of relationships that continue to produce fun 

class reunions and the potential for future events as long as our fellow classmates wish to 

enjoy them.  

The uniqueness of the Class of 1959 has resulted in 50 years of significant success, 

accomplishment, fun and achievement for class members and has foretold that reunions 

would be continue to be enjoyable gatherings of friends, and that the 50
th

 Class Reunion 

would be the most enjoyable and memorable of all. 

Looking back at the activities of the VHS 59 50
th

 Reunion weekend tends to confirm that the 

special high school experiences enjoyed by the Class of 1959 leading up to graduation in 

1959 were prologue to a fun, memorable and enjoyable experience for all those who 

attended.  This would also cause one to predict that the next reunion in 2014 will be just as 

much fun.  I hope to see you all at the 55
th

 Reunion of the Verona High School Class of 

1959. 

Dr. John T. Whiting, Class of 1959 Classmate 

Introduction 

The preparation for the Verona High School Class of 1959 50
th

 Class Reunion began almost 

immediately following the 45
th

 Class Reunion, not with routine meetings, but with the 



members of the Reunion Committee making a commitment to try to encourage as many 

classmates as possible to join in this special celebration and to make the weekend as 

enjoyable as possible to justify the time, cost and travel many must make to attend. 

In the past two years the Reunion Committee met at increasing intervals to identify the goals 

that needed to be met to ensure the success of the 50
th

 Reunion.  These meeting were not all 

work as the photos posted on the VHS Class of 1959 web site documented.  The challenge 

the members faced was maintaining a balance between attending to business and having fun 

exchanging stories, the fellowship of classmates and a few adult beverages. 

 
The VHS 59 Reunion Committee:  John Whiting, Bruce Callahan, Rose Migliara, John Keimel, Karen Stoneberg, 
Steve Buermann, Fred Johnson and Rich Camp.  Not shown Bev Murphy, Marta Wright, Linda Askling and Steve 

Turro 

The work of the Reunion Committee was rewarded by the best attendance of any of our 

previous Class reunions and the involvement of so many classmates who made the decision 

to share in the fun associated with the 50
th

 Reunion celebration.  It was a record turnout and 

the best reunion ever.  If classmates have an interest in a 55
th

 Class Reunion, the VHS 59 

Class Reunion Committee is ready to begin the planning required to make it another success, 

but not today! 

The Plan for the Verona High School 50th Reunion Weekend 

After a number of meetings the Reunion Committee developed a plan for the reunion 

weekend.  The plan for the Verona High School 50
th

 Reunion Weekend was developed 

based on the experience gained from the planning of the 40
th

 and 45
th

 Class Reunions and 

input provided by classmates.  The following Itinerary was finally agreed to by the 

Committee. 



VHS Class of 1959 - 50th Reunion Itinerary 

 

Some classmates considering attending the Reunion lived nearby, while others would need 

to travel substantial distances to come.  It was felt by the members of the Reunion 

Committee that there should be a variety of activities throughout the weekend that could be 

enjoyed by both the local residents and those from afar.  This would not only add enjoyment 

to the reunion weekend and provide additional opportunities for fellowship but would also 

help justify the expense associated with traveling a long distance to attend. 

Friday 50
th

 Reunion Activities 

The VHS 59 Harry Tappen Golf Classic 

Some classmates felt it would be fun to gather for a round of golf on Friday, October 23 

prior to the Reunion Cocktail Party.  As a member of the Knoll East Golf Club, Bruce 

Callahan suggested his home course as a venue for the event.  Besides being a fun loving 

member of the class, Harry Tappen was an avid golfer.  It was decided that it would be an 

appropriate memorial to Harry to name the golf event as a tribute to his sense of humor and 

the contributions he made to the class, both during high school and following graduation. 



Initially 10 classmates were scheduled to play but circumstances resulted in a reduction in 

that number to seven.  Competing golfers included Bruce Callahan, Steve Turro, Allen 

Hunter, Richard Carroll, Bill Flavell, Cliff DeMichele and Carl Esser.    

 
Left to Right:  Allen Hunter, Steve Turro, Richard Carroll, Bill Flavell and Bruce Callahan 

In spite of cool weather and a damp golf course the VHS 59 golfers were able to distinguish 

themselves on the golf course.  The best score turned for the day was a 78 by Bill Flavell, 

with the others scoring in the 80s and low 90s.   

A fun day on the golf course was enjoyed by all of the players with Bill Flavell being the 

recipient of the first VHS 59 Harry Tappen Golf Classic trophy, said to have been an adult 

beverage of his choice. 

The 2
nd

 VHS 59 Harry Tappen Golf Classic is already being planned for the 55
th

 Class 

Reunion in 2014 with the hope that more classmates will join in. 

Laning Avenue Graduates Honor their Teacher, Clementine DePetro 

A number of VHS 59 graduates took the opportunity provided by the 50
th

 Class Reunion to 

honor one of their favorite grammar school teachers, Ms. Clementine DePetro.  This event 

was scheduled for the late afternoon on Friday, October 23
rd

 leading to a dinner at the 

Primavera Lounge in the Wilshire Grand Hotel, the home base for the reunion. 

 
Louise Lederer, Ms. Clementine DePetro and Justine Jorgensen 



The opportunity to honor a teacher that had an impact on so many people made the VHS 

Class of 1959 50
th

 Reunion that much more special for those Laning Ave School students 

who were her students.  The gathering at the Primavera Lounge on Friday provided her 

students with the opportunity to give something back to her, their appreciation for her 

influence as a teacher and ultimately, her friendship. 

It is interesting to note that even though the event was scheduled to honor past teacher 

Clementine DePetro, the members of her class were so anxious to get in the photo below 

submitted by David Wands that poor Ms. DePetro can barely be seen. 

 
Laning Avenue School students honor past teacher Clementine DePetro at the 50

th
 1959 Class Reunion  

Additional Photographs of the Gathering to Honor Ms DePetro 

Classmates were asked to contribute photographs of the 50
th

 Reunion Weekend.  The 

following photos were contributed by David Wands. 



 
Mike and Fred exchange pleasantries with the guest of honor, Ms DePetro 

 
Louise, John, Justine, Gerald & Bob smile for the “birdie” 



 
Anne says, “Hey guys will you stand still while I take a picture?” 

Some of our classmates really enjoy anyone with a camera.  Can you guess who? 

 
Louise, Gerald and Justine smile for the camera. 



 
“Should we let Dave take another picture of us?”  YOU BET! 

The Gathering of VHS 59 Classmates for a Cocktail Party at the Primavera Lounge 

The first “general” gathering of Class of 1959 Classmates was at the Primavera Lounge at 

the Grand Wilshire Hotel Friday evening.  The event began for some with a casual dinner of 

friends, and the arrival of others who dropped in to say “hello”, eyeball their classmates, see 

if they could recall the name that belonged to the face, and to begin the celebration of the 

50
th

 Reunion weekend. 

 
Steve Turro, Janet Loding, Bill Flavell, Anne Shlionsky, Ann Sutton, Greg Kahn, Louise Lederer, Lynn Opdyke, Fred 

Johnson, Betsy Gerberg and spouses 



The evening featured a lot of stories about the high school days at VHS, updates on what 

classmates have been doing since graduation, dancing and a few adult beverages.  Some 

classmates were present who had not planned on attending the Saturday 50
th

 Reunion Dinner 

as well as other VHS graduates from other classes.  

 

 
Friends kick off the weekend including Karen Stoneberg, Steve Buermann, John Whiting & Anne Shlionsky 



 
John Miscia, Steve Turro, Bev Murphy, Betty Ooms, Donna Maroot, Fred Johnson, Andrea Deso & John Ackerman 

The Saturday VHS Class of 1959 50
th

 Reunion Dinner 

The evening began with the gathering of classmates for a cocktail hour beginning at 6:30 in 

the Tuscany Room of the Wilshire Grand Hotel.  The room was set up with the cocktail area 

located on an elevated portion of the room, with tables set up around the large dance floor.  

As classmates arrived they were greeted by two presentations, one to the right of the 

entertainment area featuring old photographs of classmates, school activities and related 

subjects, the other a photo slide show that included pictures taken of the 40
th

 and 45
th

 VHS 

Class of 1959 Reunions.  These presentations continued all evening to allow classmates the 

opportunity to enjoy memories of the past and share comments about them with their fellow 

classmates. 

Taking of the VHS Class of 1959 Photograph 

Following the cocktail hour the first order of business was to take a Class of 1959 group 

photograph.  This required all classmates to assemble outside of the Tuscany Room on a 

staircase that was able to accommodate the many classmates in attendance and allow them to 

be seen in the photograph.  The effort to get everyone organized for this photograph required 

a number of “takes,” but finally a picture was taken that captured the entire group of VHS 

1959 classmates. 

The first attempt below failed because some classmates arrived late making it necessary to 

take a second shot. 



 
Class photograph attempt #1.   Woops, not everyone is here yet. 

The second attempt below failed because some additional classmates arrived during the 

photos, again making it necessary to take a third photograph. 

 
Class photograph attempt #2.   Classmates are still arriving for the photo. 

The third attempt below produced a pretty good photo, but the photographer was not in the 

picture and some were not looking at the camera so one last attempt was made. 



 
Class photograph attempt #3.   Not bad, but some were not looking at the camera and where’s the photographer? 

Finally, with the patience of the Hotel Management growing thin and classmates getting 

tired of smiling, the photograph below was taken which produced a good record of the 50
th

 

Reunion attendees.  Those in the photograph are noted in the list below the photograph. 

 
Kneeling Row 1: John Whiting, Janet Loding, Maureen Curley, Marta Wright, Andrea Deso – Kneeling Row 2: Carol Spitzmiller, 

David Morgan, Louise Lederer, Gordon Friedman, Fred Johnson, Bob Hess, Marilyn Seymour, Donna Maroot, Dave Wands – 

Standing Row 1: Justine Christofferson, Barbara Berke, Pat Stager, Cathy Smith, Betsy Gerberg, John Beierle, Bettie Barth, 
Marilyn Hauck, Louis Martorelli,  Rose Migliara, Don Greco, Dorothy Intile, Justine Jorgensen, Karen Stoneberg, Florence 

Goldberg, Richard Camp, Rose Wurgaft, Mike Garlock, Richard Fischer – Standing Row 2: Carol Ann Wood, Lynn Opdyke, 

Victor Cestone, Virginia Linneman, Sharon Pechenik, Ed Coad, John Keimel, Loretta Benaquista, Bob Lange, John Flicker, Ted 

Suess, Gloria Graman, Keith Peterson, Allen Hunter – Standing Row 3: Bev Murphy, Ann Sutton, Nancy Bristol, Blake Kirby, 

Virginia Davenport, Guy Vanderhoof, Linda Askling, Barbara Swenson, Gaye Harrison, Paul Jennings, Ann Major, Bruce 

Callahan, Mike Lombardi, Sherman Corwin, Cliff DeMichele, Steve Buermann – Standing Row 4: Anne Shlionsky, Steve Turro, 

Ed Skibiak, Greg Kahn, Richard Carroll, John Shankland, Tom Ruck, Jack De Matteis,  Eugene Sheninger,  John Ackerman, Tom 

Towne, David Levy, George Dente, Bill Flavell, Carl Esser. 



The VHS Class of 1959 50
th

 Reunion Entertainment 

The entertainment area was set up opposite the entrance to the Tuscany Room.  The evening 

of entertainment was kicked off by a band called “Frankie and the Pack” which had prepared 

music highlighting tunes from the 50s.  The band was sponsored by classmate Fred Johnson. 

 
Classmate Guy Vanderhoof entertains his classmates with a few songs from the 1950s 

Classmate Guy Vanderhoof, who introduced his talent at the 45
th

 reunion, performed a 

number of 50s songs for those in attendance.  As a special treat, Guy changed the lyrics to 

the popular era song “In that 57 ford with You” by inserting references to the time spent in 

Verona and Verona High School.  The retooled lyrics are as presented below: 

In that 57 Ford with You 

Well, things have changed since I left here in 1962 

The guys don’t hang at the Acres, Like they used to do 

No more chicks at the candy store, Drinkin’ cherry cola ‘til noon 

But the thing I’m really missin’ Is that 57 Ford and You 

 

 

We used to Cruise up to the Castle, Hanging out ‘til late at night 

All the guy’s would wash their cars, Getting’ ready for Saturday night 

No one seems to be doin’ the things we used to do 

On days like this I really miss That 57 Ford and You 



 

 

Now we’d cruise in that 57, We drove thru town with the windows down 

And Chuck Berry on the radio, Me and You in that 57 

Oh, drivin’ around, a’shakin’ the ground, In that 57 Ford with You 

 

 

I been sittin’ here on this park bench, With nothin’ left to do 

Making out in Verona Theatre, Those old thoughts make me blue 

All of a sudden the ground is shakin, And is what I’m hearin’ true 

Comin, down old Bloomfield Ave, Is that 57 Ford and You 

 

 

Let’s go cruise in that 57, We’ll go thru town with the windows down 

And Chuck Berry on the radio, e and You in that 57 

Drivin’ around, a’shakin’ the ground, In that 57 Ford with You 

 

 

Honey, drivin’ around, and  shakin’ the ground, In that 57 Ford with You. 

The VHS Class of 1959 50
th

 Table Photographs 

Following the Cocktail Hour classmates moved into the main part of the Tuscany Room at 

the Wilshire Grand Hotel to select one of the tables that surrounded the large dance floor in 

the middle of the room and join classmates for dinner.   

During dinner classmates could view a PowerPoint Presentation created by Bev Murphy to 

the right of the band which featured old photos of Verona, the schools attended and of 

classmates as they grew up in Verona and went through the school system.  To the left of the 

band was another photo slide show presentation created by John Whiting which included 

photographs of the 40
th 

and 45
th

 VHS Class of 1959 Reunions and some vintage photographs 

of classmates in kindergarten, 4
th

 grade and 8
th

 grade.  Both of these presentations ran 

continuously to allow classmates to view them at their leisure and enjoy the memories. 

While classmates enjoyed dinner and the entertainment, photographs were taken of 

classmates at each of the tables surrounding the dance floor.   Those photographs are 

presented on the following pages. 



 
Front Row:  Dave Wands, Tom Towne, John Flicker, and Spouses  Back Row:  Bob Hess, Steve Turro, Ed Skibiak, 

and Spouses 

 
Front Row:  Louise Lederer, Richard Camp, Lynn Opdyke, and Spouses  Back Row:  Janet Loding, Janet’s Spouse, 

Greg Kahn, Ann Sutton, Virginia Davenport, and Ted Suess 



 
Front Row:  Rose Wurgaft, Florence Goldberg, Carl Esser, Justine Seymour, Linda Askling, and Rose Migliara  Back 

Row:  Nancy Bristol, Sharon Pechenik, Allen Hunter, Allen’s Spouse, and Louis Martorelli 

 
Front Row:  Buffy Whiting, Bill Flavell, Betsy Gerberg, and George Dente  Back Row:  John Whiting, Tom Ruck, 

Anne Shlionsky, Steve Buermann, and Karen Stoneberg 



 
Front Row:  Virginia Linneman, Barbara Swenson, Justine Jorgensen, and Spouses  Back Row:  Guy Vanderhoof, 

Jack De Matteis, Sherman Corwin, Donna Maroot and Keith Peterson 

 
Front Row:  Spouses  Back Row:  Bob Lange, Fred Johnson, John Keimel and John Ackerman 



 
Front Row:  Mike Lombardi, Paul Jennings and Bruce Callahan’s Spouse  Back Row:  Victor Cestone, Cliff 

DeMichele’s Spouse, Cliff DeMichele, Richard Carroll, and Bruce Callahan 

 
Front Row:  Carol Ann Wood, Gaye Harrison, Bev Murphy, Andrea Deso, and Maureen Curley  Back Row: Richard 

Fischer, John Beierle, Marta Wright, and Spouses 



 
Front Row:  Gordon Friedman, Harvey Pearlman, Cathy Smith, Victor Cestone, Loretta Benaquista, and Spouses  

Back Row:  Spouse, Mike Garlock, Richard Fischer, and David Morgan 

 
Front Row:  Spouse, Gene Sheninger, Loretta Benaquista, Cathy Smith, and Dorothy Intile  Back Row:  Gloria 

Graham, David Levy, Ann Major, John Beierle, and Spouses 



 
Front Row:  Friend, Marilyn Hauck, Bettie Barth, and Barbara Berke  Back Row:  Don Greco, Carol Spitzmiller, 

Nancy Bristol, and Justine Christofferson and Spouse 

Additional Photographs of the VHS Class of 1959 50
th

 Reunion Dinner 

Some members of the VHS Class of 1959 submitted photographs of the 50
th

 Reunion Dinner 

for this book.  The photos below were contributed by Bev Murphy. 

 
Carol Ann Wood and Gaye Harrison take a break from the fun for a photo 



 
John says, “I’m concerned about the stock market recovery, what do you think, Cliff?” 

 
I doubt that Andrea Deso and Marta Wright were discussing the stock market. 



 
Mike Lombardi says, “We should have a class reunion every weekend” Maureen Curley says, “Why not?” 

 
…”and what do you think about the stock market, Dick?” asks John Beierle.  Richard Fisher says, “Not much.” 



 
John says, “If no one wants to talk about stocks, I’m going to dance with Rose.” 

VHS Class of 1959 Group Class Photos for the 40
th

 and 45
th

 Reunions 

The VHS Class of 1959 always enjoyed their class reunions.  The following photos help 

remember some of the fun Class of 1959 Reunions of the past. 

 
The VHS Class of 1959 45

th
 Class Reunion Attendees 



 
VHS Class of 1959 40

th
 Reunion Class Photo 

VHS Class of 1959 Photographs from the Past  

 
FN Brown Kindergarten Class – 1946 - 1947 



 
Laning Ave School Kindergarten Class – 1946 - 1947 

 
Laning Avenue 4

th
 Grade Class Photo – 1950 - 1951 



 
VHS Class of 1959 8

th
 Grade Photograph – 1954 -1955 

VHS Class of 1959 Individual Profiles 

One of the desires of the VHS Class of 1959 Reunion Committee was to gather information 

regarding the activities of classmates since graduation from high school.  To accomplish this 

goal a survey form was provided to classmates at the 50
th

 Reunion and online at the VHS 

Class of 1959 web site, www.vhs59.com.   

A number of classmates provided information using this form.  That information is provided 

below. 



VHS Class of 1959 50
th

 Reunion - Classmate Attendees and Profiles 

 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 

 



 



 



 



 



 



 

 



 



 



 

Some Final Thoughts about the VHS Class of 1959 50
th

 Class Reunion 

The comments from classmates confirm that the VHS Class of 1959 50
th

 Class Reunion was 

a very special weekend for those who attended and an overwhelming success.  Some of the 

comments from classmates are listed below: 

 Please let the committee know that the event was terrific and Ilene and I appreciate all 

their hard work.  Thanks to all.  Regards, Mike Garlock 

 Our 50th Reunion was a great success thanks to all of you who worked so hard to 

make it happen.  I am very proud and thankful to have been a part of it.  All my best to 

everyone for a happy and healthy future.  Thanks again!   What a great couple of 

days.  All members of the VHS 59 Committee did a super job of putting things 

together so all of us could have such a great time.  Thanks also to our fellow 

classmates for keeping old friendships alive and forging new ones.  I don't think I 



talked to that many people when I was at Verona High.  I thank all of You for a great 

time, both Friday and Saturday.  I feel very honored and thankful to have been a part 

of it.  Guy (Vanderhoof) 

 To all members (official and unofficial) of the Reunion Committee.  Speaking for all 

participants at our VHS '59 Reunion, we would like to thank all those responsible for 

planning, organizing and executing a terrific 50th Reunion.  Reserving a banquet hall, 

stocking a suite with munchies, beer and wine (and salmon!), hiring a band (+ Guy), 

hosting a cocktail hour, making tee times, preparing a Memories booklet (I could go 

on, but you get the idea) -- are all things that don't happen without someone making 

them happen.  We very much appreciate the hard work and substantial effort of all 

members of the Reunion Committee.  Thank you very much for this great event!  The 

VHS Class of 1959  (Carl Esser) 

 Thanks to you all, it was wonderful to be "Together Again"; it was a great time; we'll 

see you at the next one!  Hillbillies Forever!  Fred and Donna  (Johnson) 

 Joining our classmates.....huge thanks to all on the committee making this the very 

best, most memorable of all our reunions.  We appreciate your hard work and 

efforts making it such a successful event.  Betsy and Bill Flavell 

 To all of the committee -- thanks so much for a wonderful reunion -- it was perfect 

and I know how much work went into planning such a great event! And, to all the 

classmates and spouses who attended -- it was so good seeing and chatting with you. 

To all those who didn't attend -- they truly missed a wonderful weekend!  Thank you 

again.  Gaye Harrison Smith 

 What a great job all you planners did!!  Thanks so much for an amazing walk down 

memory lane and for the opportunity to reconnect with so many great, fun and 

interesting people.  Guy, I played your CD all the way back to Wilmington and sang at 

the top of my lungs....hope no one nearby heard me.  I want to encourage everyone to 

fill out the survey and send it in so we can all learn more about each other, otherwise 

only John will know.  So glad I attended-Sharon Pechenik 

 The Class of 1959-Words cannot express how wonderful our Reunion Committee did 

in planning our 50th Reunion.  The memories will last a lifetime for everyone.  It was 

wonderful to reconnect with old friends and classmates (and spouses too).  The 

friendships we made in high school have endured for 50 years and will continue.  

Hopefully we will all see each other again in 5 years (or maybe when we are all 70 in 

a couple of years. To each of the committee members a heartfelt thank you.  It was 

beyond words. Maureen (Curley) 

 My sincerest thanks for putting together such a memorable weekend.  The place, the 

band, the food, our friends.  The turnout was spectacular.  You have outdone all 

previous reunions.  I know that you'll never be able to live up to the 50th.  To all of 

you who attended, it was SOOOooo good to see you all again, to relive memories to 

catch up on all of our lives over the last 50 years.  To dance, to sing, to drink together, 



to eat together.  It was an experience that I'll not soon forget.  I surely hope to meet 

you all again at the next one.  Five years????  Reunion Committee, what do you 

think??????  Gene Sheninger 

 Hats off to the Committee.  Once again you planned every detail to perfection.  How 

did you arrange for everyone to look so young?!!!  Thanks for the 

wonderful memories.  Rose Wurgaft Scharlat 

 Again--- great job by you people-- Fantastic time--  Steve and Karen (Turro) 

 To the committee who put this reunion together.  THANK YOU !!!!!  You did a 

wonderful job.  I don't think anyone ever noticed it was raining outside.  The friendly 

faces that we came in contact throughout the day made the day brighter.  It will be a 

reunion I will always remember.  Barbara (Swenson) 

 I would like to add my THANKS.  I had a wonderful time, as usual.  Marta (Wright) 

 MANY THANKS, JOHN!!  It was great to see you, Buffy and the gang again!!!!!  

Barbara Berke 

 Hey John,  I just visited the (your/our) VHS59 website. It looks like I missed a 

wonderful event. Maybe I'll get my sorry, lethargic ass together for the 55th, God 

willing. Great job to you and the committee, for this great event, and for maintaining 

this site for zilch all these years. Go John (and Buffy)!  Now please take this with a 

grain of salt. I was wondering why loading the website took "hours." So, I peeked at 

some of the "dinner" pics, etc, and found them to be unnecessarily huge. Why? Then, 

I saw that the background jpeg was 360KB. Wow! The dinner table pics were about 

176KB. Might I ask why? They could easily be reduced by 66 to 75%. Think about it.  

For old farts like me with dialup connections, these huge files are a pain in the ass.  I 

humbly enclose just a couple examples of how resizing these photos could drastically 

reduce download time.  All the best. Thanks for being/hosting the Webmaster duties 

all these years (but, it would be nice to clean up all the outdated crap).  Maybe see you 

in five. Ginny and I wish you, Buffy and family good health.  Thanks again,  Don 

(Williams) 

 WE can only repeat what others have already said to the Reunion Committee.  What a 

special weekend you gave us.  Your planning and hard work resulted in an 

outstanding reunion.  You succeeded in generating what we would guess is a record 

turnout, and everyone had a great time.  Congratulations on a job so well done.  Ann 

and Greg (Kahn) 

 To all VHS '59ers,  I too echo those who have expressed their appreciation for the 

organizing committee's hard work in coming up with such a great "itinerary" for 

our 50th VHS reunion. It was a huge success, and I had a wonderful time.  As an FYI, 

please note Sue Somers' email address, which she wants everyone to use when 

contacting her. While en route to W. Orange, I visited her at her home in Pitman, NJ 

(near Glassboro).  She mentioned that her correct email address is: 

 wallybob1@verizon.net but somehow the new address hadn't been registered with the 



VHS website, so she never received any of the e-communications this year about the 

reunion. I have appended it to the "To" list above.  Best wishes to all of you,  Anne 

Shlionsky 

 Sounds like "ya dun good!" Well done,  Jack Morse (Ginny Payne’s husband) 

 I would like to add my thanks to all the members of the 50
th

 Reunion committee.  The 

events two weeks ago exceeded my expectations.  I know that you all put in a 

tremendous amount of work to make the weekend very special.  My only regret was 

that I did not get to thank each of you personally while at the events.  Kind regards,  

Richard Fischer 

 Carol and I both enjoyed the Reunion – especially the music – including Guy’s CD.  It 

featured great arrangements.  The music was pure New York rock ‘n’ Roll - The 

Stroll; Earth Angel and no less than the Charts singing Desiree.  Did Guy do all of the 

instrumentation?  If so, he should turn professional.  It was great to see all the people 

again – most of whom I had not seen in 50 years.  David Morgan 

I can say for Buffy and myself it was a special weekend.  While we all came from our own 

life space as we grew up in Verona and experienced our high school years at VHS, and while 

we represented a broad range of backgrounds, professions and experiences since graduation, 

we the Class of 1959 came together as ONE to enjoy recalling our past in Verona, our lives 

since and to look at the prospects for the future and getting together again. 

 
Lynn Opdyke & John Whiting enjoy the Friday Cocktail party as Louise Lederer looks on.  What’s Fred looking at? 

I know I speak for all of the members of the VHS Class of 1959 Reunion Committee when I 

say “We were happy to have the privilege of working for all of our classmates to plan and 



carry out a 50
th

 Class Reunion that everyone would enjoy.  Our only regret is that more of 

our classmates were not able to attend.” 

 
VHS Reunion Committee:  Bruce Callahan, John Keimel, Rich Camp, Bev Murphy, Rose Migliara, Karen Stoneberg, 

Steve Buermann, John Whiting and Fred Johnson 

Please continue to share your experiences with the rest of your VHS Class of 1959 

classmates via e-mail and the www.vhs59.com web site. 

Hopefully we will all get together again for the VHS Class of 1959 55
th

 Class Reunion, and 

that it will be better attended and more fun than the 50
th

. 

****** 



VHS Class of 1959 Classmates Attending the 50
th

 Reunion 
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direction.  I would like to thank David Wands and Bev Murphy for contributing photographs 

to the book. 



The profiles of classmates were developed based on information provided by classmates 

either on the Classmate Information Form made available at the 50
th

 Reunion on Saturday, 

October 24, 2009 or completed via the Classmate Information Form posted on the 

www.vhs59.com web site.  While every effort was made to transpose the information 

received into this book accurately, if errors were made I apologize.  For those classmates 

who have contributed this information, I believe you have added to the substance and 

interest of the book and your contribution is appreciated. 

The proof reading and editing of this book was the work of classmate Anne Shlionsky who 

spent many hours reviewing the content to ensure that it was correct.  For her assistance in 

helping make this project one that would accurately report on the VHS Class of 1959 50
th
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Photo Credits 

The Verona Mayor’s Proclamation making October 24, 2009 VHS Class of 1959 Day – Taken from Bev Murphy’s 

“Verona High School Class of 1959 50
th
 Reunion Memories” booklet 

Photo - Rose Migliara & Bev Murphy accept the Proclamation of October 24, 2009 as “VHS Class of 1959 Day” 

from Verona Township Mayor Teena Schwartz.- photographer unknown 

Photo - Harry Tappen Golf Classic Photo - Allen Hunter, Steve Turro, Richard Carroll, Bill Flavell and Bruce 
Callahan – Taken by Cliff De Michele 

Photo - Louise Lederer, Ms. Clementine DePetro, Justine Jorgenson – photographer unknown 

Page 4 – Photo - Laning Ave School group honoring Ms DePetro – Contributed by Dave Wands 

Photo - Mike and Fred exchange pleasantries with the guest of honor, Ms DePetro 

Photo - Louise, John, Justine, Gerald & Bob smile for the “birdie” – Contributed by Dave Wands 

Photo - Anne says “Hey guys will you stand still while I take a picture?” – Contributed by Dave Wands 

Photo - Louise, Gerald and Justine smile for the camera. – Contributed by Dave Wands 

Photo - “Should we let Dave take another picture of us?”  YOU BET!  – Contributed by Dave Wands 

Photo - “Friends kick off the weekend including Karen Stoneberg, Steve Buermann, John Whiting & Anne Shlionsky!  

– taken by Buffy Whiting 

Photo - Carol Ann Wood and John Beierle smile for Bev’s camera – taken by Bev Murphy 

Photo - Carol Ann Wood and Gaye Harrison take a break from the fun for a photo – taken by Bev Murphy 

Photo - John says “I am concerned about the stock market recovery, what do you think Cliff?” - taken by Bev Murphy 

Photo - I doubt that Andrea Deso and Marta Wright were discussing the stock market - taken by Bev Murphy  

Photo - Mike Lombardi says “We should have a class reunion every weekend” Maureen Curley says “Why not?” - 

taken by Bev Murphy  

Photo -…”and what do you think about the stock market Rich?” asks John Beierle.  Richard Fisher says, “Not much” 
- taken by Bev Murphy 

Photo - John says “if no one wants to talk about stocks I am going to dance with Rose.” - taken by Bev Murphy 



Photo - FN Brown Kindergarten Class – 1946 – 1947 – photographer unknown  

Photo – Laning Ave Kindergarten Class – 1946 – 1947 – photographer unknown  

Photo - Laning Avenue 4
th
 Grade Class Photo – 1950 – 1951 – photographer unknown 

Photo - VHS Class of 1959 8
th
 Grade Photograph – 1954 -1955 – photographer unknown 

Photo - Lynn Opdyke & John Whiting enjoy the Friday Cocktail party as Louise Lederer looks on.  What’s Fred 

looking at? – taken by Anne Shlionsky  

Photo - VHS Reunion Committee:  Bruce Callahan, John Keimel, Rich Camp, Bev Murphy, Rose Migliara, Karen 

Stoneberg, Steve Buermann, John Whiting and Fred Johnson – photographer unknown 

Contact Information 

It is hoped that information will be shared between the classmates of the Vernon High School Class of 1959 

and that additional profile information will be provided so that communication between classmates will 

continue. 

To make additional information available you are invited to send updates on the things that are going on in 

your life, changes in e-mail addresses, telephone numbers and home addresses.  If you are on Facebook 

please provide that information too and I will try to create a link to your Facebook account. 

Dr. John T. Whiting 
john.whiting@vhs59.com 

www.vhs59.com 

 

@ Vhs FiftyNine 


